
 
 

 

 

June 8, 2020 

 

 

Dear Valley Stream UFSD Thirteen Community, 

  

Yesterday, Governor Andrew Cuomo announced that he would be issuing an executive 

order extending the deadline for school districts to receive school budget vote and 

board of education election absentee ballots by mail. All voting this year is by absentee 

ballot only. The new regulations permit absentee ballots to be hand delivered or 

dropped off at school districts through 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 9, or received by 

mail through Tuesday, June 16. 

  

Qualified voters in the Valley Stream UFSD Thirteen can drop off their completed 

absentee ballots in the locked drop box that has been set up inside the main entrance of 

the James A. Dever School, 585 N. Corona Avenue, Valley Stream, today up to 2:00 

p.m. and tomorrow, Tuesday, June 9, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. up to 5:00 p.m. 

  

As provided for in the Governor’s executive order, mailed ballots will be accepted by the 

district through Tuesday, June 16. 

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call my office at 516-568-6100. 

  

As always, stay safe. 

  

 

Sincerely, 

Constance D. Evelyn 

Constance D. Evelyn, Ed.D. 

Superintendent of Schools 

 


